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ABIDE IN CHRIST









Quechua wedding of two faithful servants of Christ.



Damaso and María Francisco



Medical-Dental-

Evangelism

For 3 days Abide in 

Christ team

demostrated the

love of God, and 

presented the

Gospel in 3 hard

Catholic areas of 

Ecuador. 

Please pray daily

for: 

• San Juan de 

Guabu

• Pedro Mullo 

• Tipiyac



Medicine – the magnet that draws people to Christ. 









In 3 days we did

* 86 extractions

* 389 medical 

patients

* 196 reading

glasses

*200 sun glasses

* 88 professions

of faith







Every patient

receives a New 

Testament, and 

hears a 

personal 

presentation of 

the Gospel of 

Jesus Christ. 







Every Peniel 

student is

required to 

complete field

mission

assigments for

graduation. 

Peniel 

Department of 

Missions and 

Evangelism

teams with

professors and 

students are 

following up on

these three

mission

outreaches. 



Young 

ladies 

praying in 

response to 

hearing the

presentation

of the

Gospel.









Pastor Alejandro 

Guacho 

directs the

followup on all

AIC mission

teams. 

He takes Peniel 

students on

mission trips in 

unreached areas

of Ecuador. 

All Peniel 

students are 

involved in these

evangelism

teams. 



Dedication of the classroom and cafeteria buildings at Peniel Theological Seminary.



Three story classroom building



Big circus tent for the Abide in Christ pastor leadership conference and Peniel graduation.



Abide in Christ

Pastors’ wives conference





Youth Day at the Seminary











Abide in Christ Pastor Leadership Conference













Graduation Day 

Finally Arrived





To God alone be all the glory! Romans 11:36



Prayer and Praise for Missions

• Damaso and María Francisco 

• Alberto Copa Rector Peniel 

Seminary & Quechua pastors

• College graduates choosing to 

study at Peniel Seminary

• Alejandro Guacho followup on

Abide in Christ ministries

• Peniel Department of Evangelism

and Missions teams going to 

unreached areas of Ecuador  


